SUSTAINABLE REGENERATION SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
2nd April, 2012 

Meeting commenced: 1.30pm 





 


       “                ended: 4.15pm 

PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson – in the Chair 

Councillors Antrobus, R Garrido, Humphreys, Jolley, Lindley, Ord, Rochford, Stone and G Wilson

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:

Chris Findley – Assistant Director Planning and Transport Futures 

Andy Devine – Group Engineer, Urban Vision

Karen Hirst – Development Director 

Jim Wensley – Assistant Director Infrastructure and

    Programmes



Bernie Vaudrey – Head of Business and Funding 



Alison Burnett – Senior Joint Commissioning Manager 



Leanne Nealon – Democratic Services Officer 

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Drake, Jones and Warner and Paul Walker. 

2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest. 

3.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 5TH MARCH 2012  

RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on Monday, 5th March, 2012 were approved as a correct record.

4.
MATTERS ARISING 
· Item 5(b) – Walkden Town Centre
Members were informed that an update would be provided at the next meeting. 
· Item 5(e) – Salford City Stadium
An update in relation to the charges at the stadium and the shuttle bus between The Trafford Centre and the Stadium was requested. Members were informed that an update would be provided at the next meeting. 
· Town Centre Portas Pilot Bids
Officers were asked whether a Portas Pilot Bid had been made for any of the Town Centres in the City. Members were informed that a bid of £96,000 had been made for Eccles Town Centre and the outcome of the bid would be known in May 2012. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

5.
MediaCityUK – UPDATE ON EMPLOYMENT FACTS AND FIGURES
Karen Hirst, Bernie Vaudrey and Alison Burnett gave a presentation providing the Scrutiny Committee with an update in relation to employment facts and figures at MediaCityUK. The presentation included information on the following:-

· The area that is classed as Salford Quays and MediaCityUK;
· Salford Quays business sector and employment profile;

· Salford quays business growth from 2003 to 2012;

· Snapshots of the businesses in the area such as Peel Holdings, Holiday Inn and ITV;

· Views of the area from local businesses;

· Employment opportunities.

Discussion took place with specific reference being made to the following:- 
· Ensuring the residents of Salford had access to the facts and figures of employment in the Salford Quays and MediaCityUK area as this issue had been discussed at East Salford Community Committee.

· Whether or not the people employed at MediaCityUK and Salford Quays were previously employed before working in the area and how this information could be obtained in future by adding this information in to case studies and asking Jobcentre Plus to record this information. 
The presentation continued including the following information: 
· Recruitment methods;

· An update on statistics/figures of employment from the BBC;

· An update on statistics/figures MediaCityUK studios;

· An update on figures from Scream Management at The Pie Factory;

· An update on figures of employment in facilities management;

· An update from Booths Store on employment figures;

· A case study from a worker at Booths Store and the process they went through to gain employment at the store;
· Next steps and ongoing work. 

The Chair thanked the Officers for the presentation and discussion ensued in respect of:

· Work undertaken with the schools in the City to ensure the school leavers are given an opportunity to be aware of the jobs available at MediaCityUK and Salford Quays? 
Members were informed that a media careers fair run by Children’s Services was taking place in September as well as the opening of the Oasis Academy at MediaCityUK. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

6.
SALFORD CENTRAL RAIL STATION 

Jim Wensley gave an update and presentation on proposals for improvement and development at Salford Central Rail Station and the Ordsall Chord which included information on the following:
· A plan of the location of the station including the proposals for the platform extensions;
· Speeding uplinks;

· The key issues of the Manchester Hub;

· The key issues of the Northern Hub and what effect this will have on train travel in Manchester;

· Proposals for the Ordsall Chord, how much it will cost and what it will be mean for train travel in Salford and Manchester;

· Increasing the usage of Salford Central to compete with other stations;
· Key dates and actions for Salford Central improvements.
Members of the Scrutiny Committee noted the information and discussions ensued in respect: 
· Concern that there was no mention of Salford Central in the brochure for the Ordsall Chord. 

· The impact that the additional carriages already put on services running through Salford Central Station had. 

· That some of the work in the proposals for the station improvement should already have been completed in previous station improvements;

· That the station needed platform improvements and franchises and shops needed to be located in the station.
· What if any guarantees there were to ensure the Trans Pennine services stop at Salford Central Station. 

· The cost benefit ratio. 

· What the additional cost would be for an eight carriage platform. 

Members of the Scrutiny Committee asked that it be noted that they backed and supported all the proposals for the improvements to Salford Central Station and the development of the Ordsall Chord and would do all they could to ensure both developments are implemented. 
The Chair asked that the links to Network Rail and the Northern Hub be e-mailed to Members of the Scrutiny Committee. 

Members were informed that Stephen Clark, Rail Programme Director from TfGM would be at the next meeting to answer any questions Members may have on the proposed improvements to Salford Central Station. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT support for all proposals for Salford Central Station and the Ordsall Chord is expressed by all Members of this Scrutiny Committee. 
RESOLVED: (3) THAT Members of this Committee be provided with the links to Northern Rail and the Northern Hub. 
RESOLVED: (4) THAT Stephen Clark attends the next meeting to answer Members question on the proposed improvements to the station. 
7.
SALFORD CRESCENT RAIL STATION
Jim Wensley gave an update on proposals for improvements to Salford Crescent Rail Station making specific reference to: 

· The platforms at the station;

· The electrification of the tracks to enable longer trains to stop at the station;

· Proposals for a high level entrance to the station;
· Proposals for new lighting on the canopies;
· That planning permission was hoping to be granted in May and the work on the improvements should start late 2012 costing £12 million. 
The Chair thanked Jim for the information and the following was discussed: 
· Proposals for the taxi and public transport services at the station.

· The need for additional bus services to the station.
· Would there be a covered waiting area at the station.

· Would the electrification of the lines improve services and will services be brought back to the station.
· The importance of public transport for access to employment. 

Members were asked to discuss all the issues raised at the next meeting when Stephen Clark from TfGM who would be attending to answer any questions they have on the improvements to Salford Crescent Station. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Stephen Clark attends the next meeting to answer Members question on the proposed improvements to the station.

8.
ECCLES RAIL STATION
Members held a discussion in relation to services at Eccles Train Station they highlighted the following:
· That additional train services could be achieved at the station.

· That proposals were being discussed to change the Eccles to Staley Bridge service to be changed to a Wigan to Staley Bridge service. 

Jim Wensley stated that he would ask Stephen Clark from TfGM to bring an update in the issues raised in relation to the services at Eccles Rail station at the next meeting. 

It was asked to be noted that there was excellent work ongoing with the combined authorities to improve the rail travel in the City which would improve and the numbers of people using rail travel would increase. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Stephen Clark brings an update at the next meeting on the issues raised in relation to Eccles Train Station at the next meeting. 
9.
20 IS PLENTY SCHEME 
A report was submitted on behalf of the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration providing Members of the Scrutiny Committee with an update on 20s Plenty traffic calming proposals in Salford. The report included information on the following:

· Area-wide Traffic Calming;

· 20mph outside School programme;

· Community Committee devolved budget schemes.

Members noted the report and discussion ensued in respect of:

· The use of the Community devolved budgets for funding traffic calming schemes and why these budgets are passed to Community Committees to allow them to identify and fund the traffic calming measures they would like in their area.
· Maintenance of the road markings and who was responsible for this.

· The maintenance of the traffic calming facilities and the materials that are used and keeping them in good condition. 
· The ongoing street audit. 
· When will newly installed crossings be lit up as well as other traffic calming measures that were illuminated. 

· Replacing speed bumps with the new materials. 

· The priority in the City on a primary route 20 mph especially when the routes pass schools. 

· Digital signs. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
10.
FORWARD PLAN 


Consideration was given to the April 2012 Forward Plan. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the Forward Plan be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT an update be provided on item 21 – ‘Surplus homeswap properties in Langworthy – proposal to rent on the open market with Salix Homes providing a management service.’
RESOLVED: (3) THAT a copy of the report Licensing Activities on the highway – item 45 be e-mailed out to Members of the Scrutiny Committee. 
RESOLVED: (4) THAT Clarification as to whether a decision had been made on item 54 – Review of Current School Crossing Provision. 

RESOLVED: (5) THAT Clarification on when the report for item 98 – Highway Drainage Network Recovery Programme would be ready. 
11.
WORK PROGRAMME 

Consideration was given to the Work Programme. 


RESOLVED: (1) THAT the Work Programme be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT a further update in relation to employment facts and figures be included on the agenda for a future meeting of the Scrutiny Committee.
12.
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next meeting was to be held on Monday, 14th May, 2012.

